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COUNTY OF HENRICO


VIRGINIA

INTER-OFFICE MEMORANDUM

	TO:
	Planning Office
	SUBJECT:
	POD2007-00191:  Settler’s Ridge, Section B

	FROM:
	Division of Police,

Community Policing Unit
	DATE:
	October 9, 2007


POD2007-00191
Settler’s Ridge, Section B

POD-11-06



<l/l and fence plan –off Burning Tree Rd >
 FORMCHECKBOX 

The Division of Police recommends approval.
 FORMCHECKBOX 

The Division of Police can’t recommend approval at this time.  

___________________________________________________________

1. The illumination shown on the lighting plan is not providing lighting that is uniform, nor does it provide a minimum average foot-candle level of even 0.5 foot-candles.  The applicant should be aware that this will only provide decorative lighting.

2. All light fixtures need to be full cut-off.

3. The type of light fixture the Division of Police requires is one that puts the light down on the ground, versus horizontally and up in the air.  Many of the decorative light fixtures put the light everywhere but where you want it, which is on the ground.  If decorative fixtures are installed, they should have the lamp in the top casing of the fixture so that the light will be directed towards the ground (see photo).  This will also avoid glare because you don’t actually see the lamp.

4. Lighting is one of the most economical and effective forms of crime prevention available.  Lighting must be even and uniform and not produce dark areas or sharp contrasts for concealment.  

5. In creating uniform lighting, consider:

a) type of fixture



c)  the direction of the light

b) the height of poles


d)  spacing of fixtures
While our requirements for the endorsement of the plan does not guarantee a crime-free environment, it is our experience that the application of the concepts of Crime Prevention Through Environmental Design (CPTED) will reduce the opportunity for crime to occur and will enhance the quality of life.  Should you have any questions or comments, contact me at (804) 501-5370 or van06@co.henrico.va.us.








Kim Vann








Planner III - CPTED







Crime Prevention Specialist








